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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association Newsletter ~ August 2018 

Our next meeting will 

be held Thursday,  

September 6th, at 

7:00pm at the HB 

Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors open 

at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of this 

organization is to 

unite the property 

owners of  

Hernando Beach for 

Civic purposes that 

lead to improved 

quality of life. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
AUGUST 2018 

 
What a great way to start our summer than with our June Association Meet-
ing.   
 
This month however, since our secretary Pat Cordova was unable to attend 
the meeting we recorded it for her to do the minutes.  Unfortunately we had 
technical difficulties with our recorder so I will try to share a little of what took 
place. 
 
This year as you know we all found out about the 50% Rule and after a lot of 
long hours put forth on this got this Rule amended so that none of us have to 
now worry about losing our homes.  Well we also know that without Pat and 
Steve Barton bringing this to our attention and the attention of the county 
none of this would have taken place. 
 
Fran Baird suggested to the board that even though the county has officially 
recognized the Bartons our community needed to say thank you too, and we 

(Continued on page 3) 

HERNANDO BEACH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
MEETING & 11TH ANNUAL ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

 
 

Please join Us! 
September 6th at 

7:00pm 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Building 

4340 Caliente St. 
Hernando Beach 

Enjoy delicious refreshing ice cream just as you like it, while socializing 
with old and new friends.  Find out what is going on in our community. 

 

Hope to see you there! 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
August 8th for publication  
in our September Issue.  

 
Yearly advertising prices:   

1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  678-1795  
mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com  

 

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

all agreed.  We fooled them a bit by inviting them 
to the meeting with the thought that there may be 
some feedback on this subject in which they 
could speak to.  Instead we brought them up and 
recognized them with a thank you letter and cer-
tificate.  We not only thanked them for what they 
did but for the fact that they did this for all of us.  
People often hear or find out things like this and 
some say “it will be ok”, “it will all work out”.  Then 
there are people like the Bartons that ask “why is 
this happening” and go about to do something 
about it.  Those are special people and very spe-
cial neighbors and for that we thank them.  
 
After that we introduced our speaker – Keith Ko-
lasa who is the Aquatic Service Manager.  Keith 
gave a wonderful presentation speaking about 
the reefs and reef balls, showing us videos on 
how they are molded and developed and then 
how they are placed into the water.  He showed 
how the fish acclimated to them as soon as they 
were placed.  Everyone learned so much on this 
and he was an excellent speaker and totally ap-
preciated. 
 
Our minutes were accepted and a motion to do 
so was made by Betty McGuire and seconded by 
Joy Martinez. 
 
We went through all our usual aspects of our 
meeting starting with our Treasurer’s report from 
Margo McConnell informing us of the balance of 
our account - $19,350.35 with expenses for the 
month of $2767.19. 
 
Gladys Moore spoke about the Triangle and 
thanked  those who did the weeding, this time 
concentrating on the area around the sign.  As 
she said if we keep up with this every several 
weeks all will be good.  Gladys also told us that 
the US 19 Dolphin Fountain has had the hose bib 
vandalized again with the water left running.  She 
notified Craig Becker at Hernando County to 
have it removed and installed somewhere out of 
sight. 
 
I spoke about our Talent/Art Event that I am 
working on with the Fire Department in hopes we 
can hold the event at the Fire House on Shoal 
Line.  Told everyone that as of now we have 21 
people interested in the event to come and show 
their talent, make some sales, and maybe even 

(Continued from page 1) 
 

demonstrate what they do.  We are trying to set 
this up the end of October or first week of No-
vember as it will be cooler and we will even have 
some of our snow birds here to take part in it.  A 
good way also to purchase holiday gifts since 
close to that time of the year.  A bake sale will be 
part of this event too.  So once I meet with the 
Fire Department and get more information I will 
share with the community. 
 
Jen Brown spoke of the BeachComber and in-
formed everyone that any articles to be put into 
the next issue are due July 10

th
.  She also men-

tioned the picture on the last issue as one that 
Vickie Anderson submitted and with that also in-
formed everyone that the Photo Contest was still 
on and to submit their photos.  Winner will be an-
nounced in September.  
 
Gladys Moore reminded everyone that the 2019 
Calendars cutoff date is July 15

th
 for submitting 

photos for the calendars. 
 
Margo McConnell, as new GAC lead explained 
Advocacy (taking a side) in regards to the GAC 
and their involvement.  She tried to explain that 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
Vice President:  Benny Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Margo McConnell - (813)846-5244 

Director:  Vicki Anderson - (989)430-0181 
Director:  Joy Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Director:  Toby Wightman - (352)600-9753 
Director: Diane Greenwell - (304)633-7110 

Past President Director:  Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs—Margo McConnell - (813)846-5244 
Hospitality—Fran Baird - (352)596-4407 

Landscaping Committee—Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 

 

Board Meetings held the morning before the Membership Meeting. 
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the GAC’s involvement in issues depended on 
the criteria.  For example the cumulative 50% 
rule involved all single level homes and potential-
ly stilt neighbors, which determined our involve-
ment.  However on the other side the motel ex-
pansion only concentrated on an area of a large 
number of lots and rental properties, therefore we 
remained neutral.  If an issue such as the Blue 
Pelican/Preserve which is strongly divided 
among property owners we will also remain neu-
tral. 
 
Toby Wightman spoke on behalf of Crime Watch.  
Crime Watch is in need of volunteers, especially 
now since many have gone back up north for the 
summer.  Toby informed all that the next Crime 
Watch meeting will be the second Wednesday in 
July.  Toby had mentioned that Deputy Kelly at-
tends all Crime Watch meetings so the board felt 
that it might be beneficial to have him attend and 
speak at our September Association Meeting.  It 
was felt that it would be good to hear the Sheriff’s 
involvement in Crime Watch and the importance 

(Continued from page 3) 

(Continued on page 6) 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
SHIRTS & HATS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2017 Edition of Hernando Beach T-
shirts and hats have arrived. T-shirts 

are available for each donation of 
$10.00 & a limited number of hats are 

available for a donation of $20.00.  
Donations benefit the Hernando Beach 

Crime Watch. Hats and shirts  
are available at the monthly  

Crime Watch meeting. 

of them to the community.  Benny Martinez will 
speak to Deputy Kelly and schedule that. 
 
We did not have any report on Port Authority 
since our speaker Keith Kolasa shared a great 
deal of that information in his presentation. 
 
All were informed that we were taking off for the 
summer and no meeting would be held in July or 
August but our next meeting would be in Septem-
ber and also our Ice Cream Social. 
 
After our meeting we all gathered together in our 
Meet and Greet, enjoying all the goodies that 
were provided and getting together with our 
neighbors and chatting. 
 
Each month the board tries to put together a 
meeting not to only bring the community together 
but to bring information to the community.  Just 
like all of you, we hear rumors and some are defi-
nitely rumors but some are not.  Either way each 
and every one of us listen, read, attend meetings, 
gather information and go forward to get the facts 
so that we can bring this to all of our members 
and as you know, many non-members who also 
attend the meetings.  That is what we have been 
elected as officers to do.  To communicate and 
inform all of our community. 
 
Now I know that everyone can’t agree with every-
thing and that’s ok.  How dull would life be if eve-
ryone said yes or everyone said no to things?  
Pretty dull let me tell you!  The only thing we 

need to remember is that even though our neigh-
bors don’t always agree that’s not a bad thing.  
Each and every one of us has a right to our own 
opinion but we also should respect each other no 
matter what those opinions are.   
 
When we all got on Next Door I felt this was a 
great way to find out so many things.  What a 
great way to find a doctor, or sell an item, or warn 
about an unusual character wandering around 
the neighborhood.  What a wonderful way to 
share newspaper articles, notify all of govern-
ment issues, hear about the BOCC meeting for 
those who couldn’t attend.  All of this is great and 
so informative, BUT and yes there is a big BUT.  
Let’s remember that it is a good way to share and 
a good way to ask for help but also to  respect 
those who don’t agree.   
 
As you know there is never a dull moment in Her-
nando County and always something coming up 
and as always, and as your Association Board, 
we will inform all of any issues or situations that 
arise.  Some we cannot get involved in because 
of the dividing of the community.  Some we will 
stand tall and support such as the 50% Rule. 
 
 
So I want to take a few minutes and speak on 
those issues that we don’t get involved in and ex-
plain something.  Let’s say your family has you 
and your spouse and 2 children.  Now something 
comes up like a vacation plan.  One location is 
Disneyland (and all kidding aside I would vote for 

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 7) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 

 

 

that!) and the other location is the Kennedy Cen-
ter.  So one child wants Disneyland and the other 
one wants the Kennedy Center.  Now if you pick 
Disneyland how do you think the Kennedy Center 
child will feel?  I don’t have children but do have 
nieces and nephews and I know from them the 
remark would be “sure, take her/his side, you like 
them better than me anyway”, am I right?  And 
vice versa too.  But if we leave the decision up to 
the 2 children and tell them to work it out, yes it 
might never work out, but again whatever the 
conclusion you are not taking one side over an-
other. 
 
Well, this might be a crazy interpretation but 
that’s how your association feels.  On any issue if 
the community is so divided that one side wants 
one thing to pass and the other side says abso-
lutely not -  where do we stand?  If we go with the 
yes than how are all the other members going to 
feel?  I’ll tell you – “so you like them better than 
us right?”.  So we stay neutral and we tell each 
and every one of our members and residents to 

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 19) 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

thekeckssellflorida@gmail.com                             352-593-0833 

 
CROAKER ROAD HERNANDO BEACH SOUTH “UNDER CONTRACT” WITHIN 2 WEEKS!!!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

FIND US ON FB, INSTAGRAM or WWW.THEKECKSSELLFLORIDA.COM 

THE KECK TEAM 
 

We are Tom and Debra Keck of The Keck Team 
from Keller Willams Realty of Hernando County. 
We’re a husband and wife team who specialize 
in hand holding. We help families who need extra 
care who have either lost parents or who are 
transferring parents into assistant living.  We 
know what needs to be done and we do it. We 
take the stress out of difficult life events. Contact 
us for more info at 352-593-0833. 

mailto:thekeckssellflorida@gmail.com
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

PATIO FURNITURE SERVICES 
 

Gary Dixon calls himself a "one-man band." Ac-
tually, he’s a seamstress-designer-metalworker-
painter. He brings back to life almost-trashed 
patio furniture, renewing it to a better-than-
original state. 
 
Dixon, 58, operates Patio Furniture Services in 
his converted home garage, primarily replacing 
plasticized fabric and vinyl straps on outdoor 
chairs and lounges. 
 
He was following his parents footsteps as an up-
holsterer and drapery maker 20 years ago in 
Dunedin, dabbling in "patio stuff," when a guy 
told him "there’s a pretty good market for that," 
Dixon recalled recently. 
 
He launched his own patio specialty shop to 
challenge the deterioration caused by sun and 
salt. 
 
"I basically don’t have any competition," Dixon 
said. 
 

His business challenge: "A lot of people don’t 
know you can do it." His work can give 10 years 
more life to a chair that originally had a lifespan 
as short as two or three years. 
 
The better-than-new claim – made by his cus-
tomers -- is backed by the materials Dixon uses. 
 
"Teflon thread, that’s the most important thing," 
Dixon said. "Usually, seams are the first to go. 
Teflon is resistant to water, chlorine, sun and 
salt." Dixon knows of no manufacturer that uses 
Teflon thread, $80 a spool compared to $20 for 
the factories’ choice, nylon. 
 
"Nylon will break," he said. 
 
"Fabric has a lot to do with wearability," he add-
ed. Dixon uses a polyvinyl chloride, as do most 
factories, but chooses a thicker fiber, more 
closely woven. 
 
"If you had a home (sewing) machine, you 
wouldn’t be able to sew this," he said. He em-

 
(Continued on page 11) 
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COMMUNITY 

 

 

Serving Hernando Beach Since 1998 
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ploys an industrial machine handed down from his 
parents’ upholstery studio. 
 
His fabric book of some 100 patterns, ranging through 
botanicals, stripes and checks, enables customers to 
redesign their patio look. 
His vinyl strap samples include 30 colors and three 
diameters. He encourages customers to mix colors on 
a chair. He worked with a customer recently to alter-
nate colors in blocks; each chair was of the same two 
colors, but the patterns differed from one another. 
 
Most of his customers want a new look, he said. 
"They like the style of the frame. They may not be 
wanting to save money, but the fact they can save 
money doing it, it’s a good incentive." 
 
For sling or strap replacement, he charges $59 for a 
standard chair. "New, you’d pay $250, but you would-
n’t be getting the selection of fabrics or mixed colors," 
Dixon said. 
 
A redo includes sanding and recoating of the metal 
frame. Pick-up, delivery and in-home consultations 
are free. 
 
He also recoats wicker furniture and reupholsters out-
door seat cushions, using foam fill and sun-tolerant 
Sunbrella-brand fabric. 
 
Dixon offers occasional discounts for work during the 
winter months, but said there’s no off-season for out-
door furniture use or its decline due to the local cli-
mate. 
 
Where: 7380 Spring Hill Drive, Spring Hill 
When: 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday through Saturday 
Phone: (352) 389-1965 
Website: patio-furniture-services.com.business.site 
 
By Beth N. Gray, Times Correspondent 

(Continued from page 9) 
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HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 

MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 

THURSDAY 

SEPT. 6TH, 7PM 

HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

THE OAKLAND TEAM OF RE/MAX  
ADVANTAGE REALTY ARE YOUR  

HERNANDO BEACH  
HOME MATCHMAKERS!  

 
For the Oakland Team you’re not just the next sale 
or sales statistic. For them it’s about going the extra 
mile to provide exceptional customer service. They 
are going to be there for you through every step of 
the process, to ensure that moving onto your next 
chapter goes smoothly. Your real estate goals are 
what is most important to Sharie and Brittney. Let 
their expertise work for you! They have been serv-
ing the real estate needs of Hernando & Pasco 
Counties since 1998.  
 
The Oakland Team strive to remain up to date on 
cutting-edge marketing tools that include aerial 
drone videos for YouTube, professional photo 

tours, and targeted social media marketing on Fa-
cebook and Instagram. Customers of the Oakland 
Team also receive international exposure through 
the Luxury Group and Re/Max International. This 
team has a proven record of selling every type of 
home; not just listing them.  
 
For insights into the current state of the local mar-
ket, contact Sharie and Brittney Oakland with Re/
Max Advantage Realty. The Oakland Team, we 
aren’t just real estate agents, we are happy to be 
your neighbors too!  
 
For insights into the current real estate market, con-
tact the Oakland Team by text or call directly: Shar-
ie - (352) 584-5026 or Brittney - (352) 616-8200 or 
visit HernandoBeachWaterfrontHomes.com for 
home market reports and valuable local infor-
mation.  
 
“Sharie went over and above to sell our beautiful 
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Color Conditions Your Hair While Creating  

Beautiful Shine and Body. 
 

Cutting and Styling Techniques  
come with Many Years of Experience and 

Modern Vision to  
Create the Perfect Style for You. 

 
We offer Facial Waxing, Brow & Lash Tinting 

as well as Ear Candling. 
 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you with 
all of the services previously mentioned.   

Please remember we serve both  
Women and Men. 

 

 CONTEMPO SALON  
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 

(352) 597-4939 

home at Hernando Beach, FL” – Corky du Shane  
“Sharie was amazing to work with! She was knowl-
edgeable, professional and responsive. We never 
felt pressured to make decisions we were not com-
fortable with. She worked hard from the moment we 
signed to the day of our closing. Sharie, Brittney 
and her staff went above and beyond our expecta-
tions. Their dedication and commitment to their cli-
ents is remarkable.” - David Cormier  
 
“My husband and I have worked with Sharie and 
Brittney in both purchases and sales of our homes 
in Florida. I would highly recommend their services 
because they are extremely attentive to their cli-
ents' needs, adaptive and understanding of person-
alities, extremely knowledgeable about the market, 
honest and trustworthy, and truly assist clients in a 
step-by-step way to make a complicated process 
into a smooth, as stress-free as possible, process. 
We feel we have made lifelong friends with these 
two fine women.” - Phil & Arleen Anderson  
 
“Sharie helped us sell a house and multiple lots in 
Hernando Beach long distance even though we live 
in Alaska. She handled every detail with excel-
lence.” – Joyce Wojciehowski  

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939
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TRIBUTE TO K-9 WAR DOGS 
THANK YOU FOR KEEPING US SAFE 
AND SECURE SO THAT WE MAY LIVE 

IN FREEDOM AND SAFETY 
 
By:  Kathy Frase 
 
On May 29

th 
the community gathered at the 

VFW Post 9236 on Shoal Line to honor our 
Veterans.  Along with honoring all those men 
and women who gave their all for our great 
United States another honor took place – hon-
oring our 4 legged Veterans – our K-9 War 
Dogs. 
 
Many of us forget how much we also owe to all 
these dogs, who stand side by side with our 
service men and women and also put their lives 
in danger. 
 
Barbara Snow shared some very touching 
words to put what these dogs do in perspective 
and I would like to share this with all. 
 
“There is no greater TRUST than the one creat-

ed by the bond between Military and K9 law-
enforcement working dogs and their Handlers.  
There is no greater LOYALTY than these dogs  
 
who would lay down their lives for their partners 
and for you and me if called on to do so in the 
line of duty; there is no great COMFORT and 
ASSURANCE in public trust to know that is 
truth and can always be counted on.  There is 
no great cheetah-like SPEED, to OBEDIENCE 
than by these dogs who respond to their part-
ner’s commands to words that need only be 

(Continued on page 15) 

Photo By:  Silvia Dukes 
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said once.  There is no better way to HONOR 
these dogs than to acknowledge, appreciate 
and respect them and their partners, both to-
gether in service for our safety and freedom, 
and to remember those partners lost together 
and forever to us and their families.” 
 
In honor of these K-9 War Dogs the VFW had a 
ground breaking for a Veteran Memorial that 
will be placed in front of the Post 9236 building.  
This memorial will be dedicated to all our K-9 
Veterans and thanks to the many community 
members and associations who donated to 
make this possible. 
 
For all our Veterans who had these War Dogs 
by their side we say how sorry we are for your 
loss, for you have lost a friend, a protector, and 
a valued partner. 

(Continued from page 14) 
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BARBARA’S STAINED GLASS 
 
Most of you probably either already know me 
or have heard of me but for those of you new to 
the beach, let me introduce myself. I am Barba-
ra from Barbara’s Stained-Glass Workshop and 
have lived and worked in the beach for five 
years. My passion is working with stained glass 
and I have over 20 years’ experience in the art. 
 
I have had great response to my Beginner and 
Intermediate Classes as well as my monthly 
One-Day Workshops and I especially enjoy 
teaching people who claim to have little or no 
artistic talent, only to discover that they can 
create beautiful pieces that they can be proud 
of and enjoy in their home. 
 
My small but professional in-home studio will 
accommodate 6 people so aside from receiving 
individual attention, many of my students have 
forged wonderful friendships with one another 
and I have had the opportunity of meeting 
some of the most interesting people during my 
years of teaching.  
 

 
Starting this September 10th classes will re-
sume to three days per week, three classes per 
day, times varying. You can call me directly for 
availability at 352-573-0878 or text or email at 
myrtle1143@gmail.com. Also, please check 
out my webpage at www.bsgworkshop.com 
and Facebook page (barbarasstainedglass) 
and view some of the amazing pieces my stu-
dents have made over the years and more up 
to the moment things that are happening at the 
studio.  

state their opinion, stand up for their side and ac-
cept the outcome.  As individuals and residents 
we too will give our individual opinion not as a 
whole. 
 
Now if it is something like the 50% Rule, or even 
many other issues that will arise, and the commu-
nity as a whole says yes or no, we will, as we 
have before, stand tall and support.  Yes, I know 
there is always going to be that 10% rule that you 
can’t please everyone which is why we go with 
the majority in any case like this. 
 
I hope that I have given everyone food for 
thought.  I hope that everyone understands and 
for those that still don’t I’m sorry.   
 
Many of our board members are told we don’t do 
a good job, we should get more involved, we 
should take a stand.  So in September, as we do 
every year, will select a committee to contact all 
members and ask if they want to be nominated or 
want to nominate someone to a position on the 

(Continued from page 7) 

(Continued on page 23) 

“HERNANDO BEACH LIFE” 
Photo Contest 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Send your favorite  
HB photo’s to: 

mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com 
 

Subject: 
HB Photo Contest 

 

Deadline:  August 15th 

mailto:myrtle1143@gmail.com
http://www.bsgworkshop.com
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YOGA 
 
Barbara Gossett, Ph.D. who has been teaching 
yoga for 15 years offers a yoga class focusing 
on your breath and stretching at the Hernando 
Beach Club at 3145 Flamingo Blvd.  Barb teach-
es Hatha yoga, a class utilizing alignment 
through practicing various postures for the pur-
pose of strengthening your body, reducing ten-
sion, increasing balance, restoring vitality and 
enhancing range of motion. The classes are 
open to all men and women at any level.   
  
Barb said, “The Hernando Beach Club is a 
beautiful facility inside and out.  I really enjoy 
teaching outside on the Gulf of Mexico Thursday 
evenings at sunset in the spring.  People pay 
thousands of dollars to go to yoga retreats near 
international coastlines and yoga is offered right 
here seeing dolphins and birds in the Gulf.” 
  
Classes are offered on Thursday evenings, 7:00 
-8:00 p.m. and Sunday mornings, 9:00 – 10:00 
a.m. (November – April).  $10.00 per class for 
non-members of Hernando Beach Club. 
Please contact Barb Gossett at 

BarbGossett@gmail.com  
Or 201-341-8777 
  
The requirements are to be able to get up and 
down from the floor and be on your 
knees.  Bring a yoga mat and wear comfortable 
clothing that you can move in.   
 
On the last Thursday of the month, Barb will of-
fer “Let Your Yoga Dance” where Joy and Fun 
meet Deep and Sacred.  It is a fun, freestyle 
dance.  No dance or yoga experience neces-
sary.  

 

mailto:BarbGossett@gmail.com
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• Special  

      2 For 1  

      Drilling 

• Docks 

• Floaters  

The Most  

Experience 

Builders 

Around 

 

HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch Committee is looking 
for some volunteers to help drive around our area.  All 
you need is to have a few hours a week available to 
drive around with a buddy.  Sometimes just the extra 
presence seen in a community is a deterrent for 
crime.  All Hernando Beach Residents are invited to 
their monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00pm at HB VFW. We hope you will 
join us even if you do not have time to drive/ride in 
our crime watch car. 

US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8)  
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

The Hernando Beach USCGA 
is seeking volunteers to help 
with promotion of classes, spe-
cial events, and more.  There 
are also opportunities to help 
with the upkeep of the flotilla 
building and grounds. Please 
contact Dennis Skonecki at 

262-370-4060 for more information. 

 

•         Pile 
     Drilling 
•         Lifts 
•         Docks 
•         Floaters 

Hernando    AAA0048870 
Pasco          MA-09355 
Pinellas        C-10444 
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MOVE WITH MAMO - WE GET RESULTS 
The Mamo Team is experienced in many areas of re-
al estate including traditional sales, gated communi-
ties, 55 and over adult communities, sinkhole homes, 
vacant land, short sales and more. The team was 
founded by husband and wife, John and Sarah Ma-
mo, and is comprised of nine licensed team members 
and administrative staff to better serve the needs of 
our customers. Collectively, the team holds more 
than 100 years of experience and has served over 
800 families since its founding. From initial contact, to 
closing and beyond, our team strives to provide a 
customer service experience equipped with profes-
sionalism, integrity, and commitment. When choosing 
The Mamo Team, you can be sure that your goals are 
our priority. We believe in the power of many for the 
purpose of one. 
 
 

 
 

board.  If those of you who think we aren’t doing 
what we should be then I say – get nominated, 
get elected and step into our shoes.  Again, and I 
know I say this over and over – we are VOLUN-
TEERS.  We don’t do this for money, or recogni-
tion, or “thata boy/girl”, we do it because we as 
residents and property owners care.  This is our 
community.  This is our life. You are our neigh-
bors.  We try to do the best we can but again, an-
yone can step up. 
 
To all my board and to all my committee leads 
and members I say THANK YOU!  Thank you for 
your time, your effort and your caring about your 
community. 
 
To all the Property Owners and Members of this 
Association THANK YOU for supporting your 
community and your association. 
 
Don’t forget out September Meeting is our Ice 
Cream Social!  Come and join us. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Kathleen Frase 

(Continued from page 19) 
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SILVER CONSULTING SERVICES 
 
When you are seeking a high-end 
database programmer or some-
one who can recover your busi-
ness and financial data or just 
your favorite pictures, Joel Silver 
of Silver Consulting Services is 
who you want to hire.  He is an 

expert in computer programming, e-commerce, 
website and multimedia development, networking, 
video and audio production, and speaker support 
for more than 30 years.  Joel is fluent in many 
computer languages and has done work as a pro-
ducer and developer for many high-profile compa-
nies including Bristol-Myers-Squibb, Dermik Phar-
maceutical, Andersen Consulting, Lucent Tech-
nologies, and many more. 
 

Silver Consulting Services is dedicated to provid-
ing top quality products and services with a level 
of integrity, professionalism and overall value that 
are unequaled in today's fast paced economy. 
Visit the website @ www.silverconsulting.com.  
You may contact Joel Silver, a Hernando Beach 
resident, at 551-200-1015 or email jo-
el@silverconsultingservices.com. 

THE WEAVER GROUP REALTY 
 
THE WEAVER GROUP REALTY, INC.  is a 
two woman Real Estate office at 3436 Shoal 
Line Blvd.  Margaret Weaver, Broker/Owner 
and Laura Ghent, Realtor, eagerly assist peo-
ple to Sell properties, Buy properties, Rent 
properties or educate them on the area.  Ex-
perts in waterfront properties as well as inland 
specialists, this Team strives to perform at a 
level that results in repeat and referral custom-
ers to continue to make the company success-
ful.   Margaret has lived in several homes in 
Hernando Beach for the last 17 years and has 
been a Realtor in Hernando and Pasco Coun-
ties since 2001.  We pride ourselves on being 
Customer focused, responsive and successful 
in matching the Cusomters' needs/wants to a 
property.  Then we insure the transaction goes 
smoothly through the closing process resulting 
in all parties being very satisfied with the pur-
chase/sale.  We encourage locals, tourists, 
Buyers, Sellers, anyone to stop in the office for 
information on the area, free maps, listings, in-
formation on home/lot sales or to just say hello. 

 

http://www.silverconsulting.com
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STRONGHOLD  
MARINE CONSTRUCTION 

 

I am truly honored to have the opportunity to sit 
down and write to you. Our company services 
Hernando, Citrus, and Pasco counties, and while I 
am grateful for all of our work, Hernando Beach 
will always hold a special place for me. I was 
raised in this community and lived here the first 24 
years of my life. My friends and I rode our bikes to 
Vince’s Video, Hernando Beach Deli, and the Pick 
Kwik gas station. We had secret hideouts in wood-
ed lots, swam canals to get home on time, and 
watched our parents water-ski the landlocked area 
when there were so few houses. Some of you re-
member that well. It was a very different place 
back then and yet it’s still the same. 
 
Stronghold Marine Construction was born in 
2012. This business truly is “living the dream” for 
me. I learned this trade from my father, who be-
gan constructing seawalls in Hernando Beach in 
1978. I know many of the existing walls in this 
community all too well, as I built a good amount 
of them. I grew up learning on job sites and 
worked for my father for 10+ years of my adult 
life. I even drove a tractor before I had a driver’s 

license. I am proud to do what I do. It’s in my 
blood. It’s what I know and love. 
Times change and products change, and I have 
taken steps that have challenged me to learn new 
materials and new technology, but the foundations 
remain the same. I am blessed to say that my 
team has over 90 years’ combined experience be-
tween us. 90 years! I believe I work with some of 
the most experienced and skilled individuals in the 
trade and, at the end of the day, we stand behind 
the integrity and quality of our work every time. My 
family and I are no longer residents of Hernando 
Beach, but we are still neighbors, as we only 
moved down the road to a bit of property in the 
Aripeka area. As I sit here writing this, I can’t help 
but think about how many of our clients are now 
our friends. We are so grateful for all of you. I am 
excited to see what the future holds for this com-
munity and we look forward to growing with you. 
 

Please never hesitate to reach out to 
Stronghold for all of your seawall and sea-
wall repair needs.  

 

Dave Pointec, and family 
Owner/Operator 
Stronghold Marine Construction 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, August 2018 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 

LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 

 

                  

 

 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

   Wed 01 Thu 02 Fri 03 Sat 04 

   

Low Tide 0.33 ft 
00:05 
High Tide 3.06 ft 
05:03 
Low Tide 1.05 ft 
12:22 
High Tide 3.19 ft 
16:47 

Low Tide 0.50 ft 
00:38 
High Tide 3.11 ft 
05:34 
Low Tide 1.00 ft 
13:07 
High Tide 2.99 ft 
17:37 

Low Tide 0.73 ft 
01:16 
High Tide 3.14 ft 
06:11 
Low Tide 0.94 ft 
14:01 
High Tide 2.75 ft 
18:38 

Low Tide 1.00 ft 
02:00 
High Tide 3.16 ft 
06:55 
Low Tide 0.86 ft 
15:07 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
19:59 

Sun 05 Mon 06 Tue 07 Wed 08 Thu 09 Fri 10 Sat 11 

Low Tide 1.29 ft 
02:56 
High Tide 3.19 ft 
07:51 
Low Tide 0.71 ft 
16:25 
High Tide 2.46 ft 
21:33 

Low Tide 1.53 ft 
04:07 
High Tide 3.25 ft 
08:56 
Low Tide 0.45 ft 
17:46 
High Tide 2.54 ft 
23:03 

Low Tide 1.65 ft 
05:25 
High Tide 3.39 ft 
10:05 
Low Tide 0.14 ft 
18:56 

High Tide 2.70 ft 
00:16 
Low Tide 1.63 ft 
06:37 
High Tide 3.57 ft 
11:09 
Low Tide −0.16 ft 
19:55 

High Tide 2.86 ft 
01:13 
Low Tide 1.52 ft 
07:39 
High Tide 3.76 ft 
12:08 
Low Tide −0.36 ft 
20:47 

High Tide 2.97 ft 
02:00 
Low Tide 1.35 ft 
08:33 
High Tide 3.91 ft 
13:02 
Low Tide −0.43 ft 
21:34 

High Tide 3.05 ft 
02:41 
Low Tide 1.16 ft 
09:23 
High Tide 3.96 ft 
13:54 
Low Tide −0.38 ft 
22:18 

Sun 12 Mon 13 Tue 14 Wed 15 Thu 16 Fri 17 Sat 18 

High Tide 3.09 ft 
03:18 
Low Tide 0.99 ft 
10:10 
High Tide 3.92 ft 
14:44 
Low Tide −0.21 ft 
22:59 

High Tide 3.13 ft 
03:53 
Low Tide 0.84 ft 
10:56 
High Tide 3.76 ft 
15:33 
Low Tide 0.05 ft 
23:38 

High Tide 3.15 ft 
04:26 
Low Tide 0.74 ft 
11:43 
High Tide 3.52 ft 
16:22 

Low Tide 0.37 ft 
00:15 
High Tide 3.17 ft 
04:59 
Low Tide 0.70 ft 
12:31 
High Tide 3.21 ft 
17:13 

Low Tide 0.70 ft 
00:51 
High Tide 3.18 ft 
05:34 
Low Tide 0.72 ft 
13:21 
High Tide 2.88 ft 
18:08 

Low Tide 1.03 ft 
01:28 
High Tide 3.16 ft 
06:12 
Low Tide 0.77 ft 
14:19 
High Tide 2.57 ft 
19:13 

Low Tide 1.33 ft 
02:10 
High Tide 3.12 ft 
06:57 
Low Tide 0.82 ft 
15:27 
High Tide 2.36 ft 
20:33 

Sun 19 Mon 20 Tue 21 Wed 22 Thu 23 Fri 24 Sat 25 

Low Tide 1.57 ft 
03:02 
High Tide 3.07 ft 
07:54 
Low Tide 0.79 ft 
16:48 
High Tide 2.31 ft 
22:06 

Low Tide 1.72 ft 
04:11 
High Tide 3.05 ft 
09:00 
Low Tide 0.67 ft 
18:08 
High Tide 2.40 ft 
23:27 

Low Tide 1.74 ft 
05:28 
High Tide 3.11 ft 
10:09 
Low Tide 0.50 ft 
19:10 

High Tide 2.54 ft 
00:24 
Low Tide 1.64 ft 
06:37 
High Tide 3.22 ft 
11:10 
Low Tide 0.35 ft 
19:57 

High Tide 2.68 ft 
01:05 
Low Tide 1.48 ft 
07:31 
High Tide 3.35 ft 
12:02 
Low Tide 0.24 ft 
20:36 

High Tide 2.80 ft 
01:39 
Low Tide 1.31 ft 
08:16 
High Tide 3.45 ft 
12:47 
Low Tide 0.18 ft 
21:09 

High Tide 2.90 ft 
02:08 
Low Tide 1.16 ft 
08:56 
High Tide 3.51 ft 
13:27 
Low Tide 0.18 ft 
21:40 

Sun 26 Mon 27 Tue 28 Wed 29 Thu 30 Fri 31  

High Tide 2.97 ft 
02:36 
Low Tide 1.02 ft 
09:33 
High Tide 3.52 ft 
14:04 
Low Tide 0.21 ft 
22:08 

High Tide 3.04 ft 
03:02 
Low Tide 0.90 ft 
10:09 
High Tide 3.49 ft 
14:41 
Low Tide 0.28 ft 
22:37 

High Tide 3.10 ft 
03:26 
Low Tide 0.80 ft 
10:44 
High Tide 3.42 ft 
15:17 
Low Tide 0.38 ft 
23:05 

High Tide 3.17 ft 
03:51 
Low Tide 0.71 ft 
11:20 
High Tide 3.31 ft 
15:55 
Low Tide 0.52 ft 
23:36 

High Tide 3.23 ft 
04:17 
Low Tide 0.64 ft 
11:58 
High Tide 3.16 ft 
16:36 

Low Tide 0.71 ft 
00:08 
High Tide 3.27 ft 
04:46 
Low Tide 0.60 ft 
12:41 
High Tide 2.95 ft 
17:24 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before July 30, 2018. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD.  
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  

Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

Beautifully Furnished 3/3/1 Gulf Access Home with Dock 
3367 Flamingo Blvd., Hernando Beach -  Only $419,000 

 

LOOKING FOR A  

WEEKEND GET A WAY? 

Call the McRae’s now: 

352-279-8628 John McRae 

352-279-8629 Ann McRae 

 

 

 

You will not believe how nice this home is. It is on a canal to the 

Weeki Wachee River with mullet and manatees and a spring on 

the canal. Newer roof, newer floors, newer walls, newer        

windows. Loved and cared for and a little  piece of  heaven. 

Make it yours today. It is well cared for and in great condition.  

$185,000.00 

Call the McRae’s today for your personal tour. 


